
Intergroup Minutes February 23, 2023   

 

Present: Albert, Ben, Jerry, Taylor, Roberta, Brandy, Christy, Brian, Bill, 

Charlie, Abby. 

Traditions read by Albert 

Minutes read by Brandy; Motion to approve Ben, seconded Brian 

Treasurer: 

Contributions    $      256.00 

(Alcathon Receipts, Noon at S Street, Home at Last) 

Checkbook balance 2/23/2023  $11,606.28 

Outstanding Checks    $     139.73  

Bank Balance as of 2/23/2023 $11,745.01 

Available Funds (checkbook bal. Less remaining budgeted funds) 

$ 4,188.92 

 

Corrections: Bill reporting no meeting in February due to surgery. There 

has been some progress in moving forward with volunteers, but not 

inside yet. Next meeting is March 7 3rd Floor of Meeting place. 

Treatment: Chalice unable to make meeting, but wanted to pass on they 

still have a great need for people to take meetings into various locations. 

Hotline: Jerry reports 24 calls so far this month, 19 of those calls were 

last week. Mix of volunteers, central office and information calls.  People 

calling for volunteers aren’t having to wait to be patched in with 

someone.  



Special Events: Busy Planning St Patrick Day celebration for March 18 at 

S street.  Working on securing Easter plans for the 8th or the 15th. 

Dist. 3: not present 

Dist. 21: Meeting was this past Sunday about 4 in attendance.  Treasury 

$2100.60, Going to WCRSC this weekend.  Planning on Unity picnic this 

summer. Will be helping with the Hospitality room Friday – Sunday at 

this conference. Dawn S helping with a workshop on Grapevine Writing 

Dist. 22: Treasury $1129.23 Talked about workshop coming up and 

items on the agenda for the conference. 

Dist. 29: Not present 

 

Groups present: Honest Desire, Sunday Night Workshop and Life 

Preserver 

 

No Old Business 

New Business 

Roberta  attended representing Lincoln Round Up, Inc. Replacing the 

former Spring Fling, Inc. Meetings have been held to create the 

structure of the event and line up people to serve in those areas. 

The current board consists of: Roberta, Chair; Katie Vice Chair; Treasurer 

Renee; Co Treasurer Kaitlyn; Secretary Albert. 

The 2023 event will serve as a fundraiser for the larger 2024 event.  

2023 will be held at S street on July 15, flyers have been disbursed. 

Fundraising efforts are underway.  It is estimated they will need $750 for 

this current year and upwards of $25,000 for the big event in 2024. 



 

Filing for 502(c)3 has been prepared and they are ready to file when 

they have secured the funds. 

It was made clear that this is not an AA event, but an event supporting 

the recovery community in Lincoln. They are seeking donations from 

groups and/or Intergroup to help fund the events. 

We agreed to take the information to our respective 

groups/districts/committees and will take a group conscience at the next 

intergroup meeting. 

Individual contributions were also encouraged.   While donations may 

come from “outside” sources, there will not be sponsors.   

All questions should be directed to Roberta, Albert, or any other 

member of the board of Lincoln Round Up. 

 

Motion made and seconded to close meeting at about 7:45pm  

 

 

 

 


